September 10, 2024
The Colona District Library Board met with Clark, Hughes, Koska, Massarolo, Rizzolo, White, and Director Hoste physically present.  Rieger was absent.  
The special meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Colona District Library by Hughes.  
No visitors were present.  
The August 13, 2024 Decennial Committee minutes were approved by consensus with the time being changed from 6:00 to 6:20 p.m.

The August 13, 2024 minutes were reviewed and discussed.  It was noted that Rizzolo arrived at 6:35 p.m.  It was also noted that the first three items under new business dealing with the budget were tabled due to accounting questions.  It was also noted there was discussion regarding a special meeting to discuss these three items.  The minutes were approved by consensus with these changes.  

The corrected Treasurer’s reports for June and July were reviewed.  The June and July Treasurer’s reports were approved by consensus. 
Old Business – Accept and Adopt Budget and Appropriation Ordinance 24-02 – The budget and appropriation ordinance was reviewed and discussed.  There was discussion regarding how much we are levying for and how much we spend annually.  It was questioned if the liability and IMRF funds should be lower.  It was recommended that we check with the auditor regarding the IMRF fund when the audit is done this year.  It was also recommended that we have more information in the future before the budget is recommended on how much we levied for and how much we spent for the year on the same spreadsheet.  It was also recommended that a subcommittee be formed to review the proposed budget next year.  It was noted there was a lot of hard work and good learning opportunities through the budget process this year.  White made a motion to accept and adopt the Budget and Appropriation Ordinance 24-02 as presented.  Clark seconded the motion.  A roll call was made.  Clark, Hughes, Massarolo, Rizzolo, and White were in favor.  Koska was not in favor.  The motion passed.  

Publish Annual Financial Statement – Hoste presented the annual financial statement for publication.  This was reviewed.  It will be published per statute as presented.   
Chief Financial Officer’s Report – The Chief Financial Officer’s report for fiscal year 7/1/24 to 6/30/25 was reviewed and discussed.  It was accepted.  Signatures will be obtained and filed with the County Clerk.
New Business – None. 

Further Business – None. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,    
Charlene Massarolo, Secretary
The next meeting will be October 15, 2024 at 6:30 p.m.

